
April 2019  Prayer Letter 

Dear Pastor and Church Family, 
 
Greetings from Northern Chile, I trust this letter finds all of you being blessed by our Lord Jesus 

Christ. God is good always. 
 
To bring you all up to date, we had rain here in northern Chile.  It was only one half of an inch but it 

was more rain than we have seen in fifteen years!  Houses were flooded out and roads were stopped 

up by the dirt and sand washing down the roads.  Our house was flooded with about twenty gallons 

of water and dirt.  The church was flooded also, nobody maintains the roofs of their house.  The 

building we use for the church is rented. Almost every room had ceiling damaged that had to be 

replaced.  They had to tear out six ceilings even the wood (termites) and replace them.  We then had 

to repair walls and repaint them, then it rained again and water entered again. Roof still not fixed.  It 

needs a whole new roof. 
 
As we wrote in our last letter, Brother Marcelo started his mission in Alto Hospicio in his house.  He 

has had visitors coming and this past week he saw two people trust the Lord.  Continue to pray for 

them.  He is excited! 
 
Please pray for us as we plan to return to the States at the end of June.  Our daughter Tennille and her 

family will be there also for two months.  We will be there with them.  It is cheaper for us to go 

home than for all of them to come here.  A round trip ticket cost more than two thousand dollars 

each.  We may be there for six months but we are not sure for how long. Brother Marcelo will be 

taking care of the church while we are there.  If you would like us to come by, please let us know in 

advance to have you on our calendar.  Our email address is <curtiscouch@mwbm.org> and our 

vonage phone number is 864- 248-4082. 
 
Please pray for our health needs. Debra has had continue problems with her stomach and now with 

blood pressure and rapid heart rate.  We have had some test run along with monitors for twenty-four 

hours. Doctor says heart is good and kidneys are good but we need to get the others under control.  

Nothing for her nausea and vomiting, almost an everyday problem.  My infections have stopped 

since I got my A1C numbers down.   Please pray. 
 
Great news is that my wife got to lead a lady from Peru to Jesus.  Her name is Hilda.  She is battling 

cancer for her second time. 
 
Please pray for six of our grandkids, their mom Sharon, our ex-daughter-in-law, passed away on 

March 12, 2019; please pray for them they are hurting for their loss. 

  

Thanks you for your faithful prayers and 

support! 

 

In Christ's Service, 

In Northern Chile, 

Curtis and Debra Couch 
Curtis and Debra Couch 
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